
A BIG THANK YOU!  

Thank you to Derek Gale for his generous laptop donation. 

 

We are still in need of at least one more laptop.  If you have 

one or know of a source for donation, please contact: 

 

Leslie O’Neill - lesliema@live.com  

BYHA’s  

Schedule of Events 

 HOC Meeting Sunday 

February 7,  7:00pm 

 BYHA Board Meeting 

February 13, 7:00pm 

 Ice Out  - March 12            

Watch for Details 
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Fundraising—Raffle Tickets  
 

Check the BYHA website for dates and time to 

purchase more or drop off what you have sold! 

Gambling Report 

Gambling has about $48,000 in checking. November income was about $21,000. Clearing 

about $4,000 - $5,000 per month but taxes are on the increase. Continuing to move games 

and seems like things are trending better. Expecting about $15,000 back from unsold tickets.  

Spent $6,799.51 on games rather than budgeted amount of $6,000. October taxes were 

$2,304.62 rather than the $1,000 budget. Leslie motioned to revise the October amounts to 

$6,799.51 for games and $2,304.61 for taxes. Rick 2nd.           Motion 

passed unanimously.  

Leslie motioned to approve the requested expense coverage of $24,450. Rick 2nd. Motion 

passed unanimously. 



our insurance reimbursement that we have 

received to date. Those 2nd year bantams 
and u12 that were registered last year and 

have graduated out of the program will 
receive a check. Credits will only be given 

to those who are current on their account.  

Leslie 2nd, motion passed unanimously. 

Discussion of reimbursing the PWA (non 
parent) coach for expenses. Cheryl mo-
tioned to reimburse the PWA non parent 

coach for hotel expenses at out of town 

$36,000 paid to the City in December, will 

spend about the same to City in January 
and February. Taxes are done and just need 

signatures and to be sent off.  

Building fund reimbursements was dis-

cussed from the money we have received 

from our insurance.  

Motion from Donnie: Any current player 
(2009-2010 season) that was registered 
last year and paid the building fee will be 

issued a credit on their next billing from 

tournament, Steve 2nd, Leslie voted no, all 

others yes. Motion passed. 

College game did not make as much as last 

year. Made $1,200. 

Need to push raffle tickets. March 12th is the 

date for the big raffle draw. If you would 
like to help with the big party please con-

tact Cheryl.  

Made about $6,200 on wreaths. 

 

Sponsor Report:                                    

From Bob Furneisen.  

If anyone would like to sponsor or knows of a 

good candidate please contact Bob Furneisen 

at 952-250-9878 or furn@inbox.com.  

District 5 Report:                                     

Report from Steve Pearson, January 6, 2010, 

Daniel’s Restaurant, Cokato. 

The Secretary report was accepted. 

Treasurer’s report shows a total account 
balance of $28,159.02.  All invoices must be 

paid if you want to proceed in the play-

offs.Redistricting plan to be voted on at MN 
Hockey winter meeting to be held on Jan 

23rd.  Here is the long of the short: Mound 

and Crow River would move to D-3.  D-5 
would get Becker, Sauk Rapids, St. Cloud, and 

Little Falls. 

 The proposal also includes redistricting 

every 2 years. 

The all important end of the year squirt tour-
nament had only 3 takers. So, it has been 

axed.Our neck guard motion came up again. 

Discussion only. 

 

Reminder to all managers to SEND IN THE 

WHITE SCORE SHEETS! 

Pres ident ’s  Report :  

John Reynolds, Bob Driver & Donnie Thomp-

son are meeting with Crow River Hockey 
Association on Monday January 18th to dis-

cuss the future of girl’s hockey as a co-op. 

Secretary’s  Report :  

Mike motioned to approve December’s min-

utes, Mark 2nd, motion passed unanimously  

Tournament Report :  

From Missy Otten:  

Tournaments are good. I do still need volun-

teers to run the Squirt/U10 tournament Feb-

ruary 12-14. Please contact Missy if you are 

interested. 
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Treasurer Report: 

January Meeting Minutes—Meeting Called to order at 7:09pm 

Tournament 

Director is still 

needed to run the 

Squirt/10U 

tournament 

February 12-14. 

Gambling Numbers 

Revenue and Expenditures - regulatory basis - for the five months ended November 30th, 2009 

 Total Revenues $21,177.00              

 Less: Total Allowable Expenses -$16,804.57 

 Less: Total State Gambling Tax -$5,110.02 

 Excess Revenues over Expenses ($737.59) 

 Less: Total Lawful Purpose Expenditures ($10,600.00) 

 Revenue Over <Under> ($11,337.50) 

 Profit Carryover this Month: $35,372.63  

January 2010  

mailto:furn@inbox.com


Registration Report:  

From Monica Kunkel: 

USA Hockey has changed the 

membership year from May 1 
start date to a September 1 
start date. Current member-

ships will extend through 

August 31, 2010.  

MN Hockey is reviewing par-

ticipation rule and age date-
ranges at the January meet-

ing. Expect changes in both. 

I am resigning as Registra-

tion Coordinator. A new co-

ordinator should be identi-
fied as soon as possible to 

transfer  contact informa-

tion to USA Hockey so that 

registration software infor-

mation can get to the cor-

rect person in time for 2010-

2011 registration.  

Goal Report:  

No Report 

Volunteer Report:     

No Report 

Manager Report:  

Squirt/10U and above —  

Keri Magaard 

Mite/Mini-Mite —  

Cathy Rellar & Stephanie 

Kohnen 

Metro Report :  

No Report 

Marketing Report:  

No Report 

We will have some open forums with coaches at 

the end of the year to talk about continuous im-

provement.  

Tryout Coordinator:                                                      

No Report 

 Girls Coordinator:                                                       

The girls did a great job in the Fargo Tournament! 

Mites/Mini Mites Coordinator:  Things are going well 

and feedback from parents has been positive.  
Retention numbers have 

stayed up and haven’t lost 
any due to faults of our own.  

Mites—One Mite lost (broken 

leg over the summer that 
wasn’t healed), but gained 

one at signup.  Mini-Mites—
One lost to divorce, but 

another signed up late.   

Planning on scrimmaging St. 

Michael there for all Mite 

teams on 1/23, then recip-
rocating with scrimmages in 

buffalo on 2/21.  Also looking 
into doing a similar setup with Sartell, with the 

exception of making one girls team to match up 

with them. 

Squirt’s Coordinator Report:                                                               

No Report 

A/B/C Coordinator:                                                    

Will be looking to find someone to fill this spot.  

The following is the description for that position:  
Works in conjunction with committee and A team 

coaches to develop a competitive schedule for 

BYHA through proper tournament and non-league 
scheduling of A/B/C teams.  Will work directly 

with coaches while developing the upcoming 

year’s schedule. 

New Business:                                                         

Goalie Coordinator Description—To provide player 

development, focus and leadership to ensure 

development of goaltenders within BYHA.                                                                     

Responsibilities:               

- Coordinate continuing education and training 

materials for the association and its assigned 
goalie coaches.                                                       

–Facilitate monthly update meetings for assigned 

goalie coaches in the association.                           
–Provide input to association player development 

coordinator to ensure goaltending curriculum is 
provided and incorporated into scheduled skills 

sessions.                                                                 

–Assist association tryout coordinator and teams 
in the evaluation selection of goaltenders.             

–Interface with association equipment coordina-

tor to evaluate goaltending equipment needs and 

ensure adequate resources are provided. 

Coaches Coordinator/ACE:                                          

No Report 

Player Development Coordinator:  Skill Clinics com-

pleted for the season.  Best of luck to all the 

teams as they make their playoff runs!  

Will be working on a proposal to bring in outside 

skill clinic staff for next season. 

Thank you to Jim Rooney and Brent Wittenberg for 

putting together the skills clinics.  
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Hockey Operations Report: 

USA Hockey has changed the 

membership year from May 1 

start date to a September 1 

start date. Current 

memberships will extend 

through August 31, 2010. 

“Continuous effort - not strength or 

intelligence - is the key to unlocking 

your potential.” 

Liane Carlos 

January 2010  
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Board of Directors 
 Position Name Phone Term Expires 

 President Donnie Thompson 763.682.0238 April 2010 

 Vice President Steve Pearson  612.916.1161  April 2012 

 Secretary Leslie O’Neill 763.232.6329  April 2010 

 Treasurer Cheryl Zitur  763.416.7139  April 2011 

 Director Bob Furneisen  952.250.9878  April 2010 

 Director Rick Mueller  763.498.8255  April 2010 

 Director Bill Anderson  763.682.9462  April 2011 

 Director Mark Worner  763.497.3826  April 2011 

 Director Cory Carlson  763.682.1593  April 2012 

 Director Mike O’Neill  763.683.6409  April 2012 

 Director Chris Russett  763.443.5275  April 2012 

 Position Name Phone Term Expires 

 HOC Director/VP Bob Driver 763.477.9093 May 2011 

 Director of Hockey Jim Rooney  May 2011 

 Coaching Director Mike MacMillan 612.247.0507  

ACE/HEP & Asst. Coaching   
Coordinator Scott Goodsmanson 763.682.5512 May 2011 

 Tryout Director Eric Lindvall 763.498.7931 May 2011 

 Scheduling Director Jeff Carlen/Tom Crane 320.493.0876 May 2011 

 A, B, C Director Bill VanVergan 763.682.1624 May 2010 

 Squirt Director Eric Lindcall/Rick Mueller 763.497.3826  May 2011 

 Girls Director Ed Rothke 763.355.9285 May 2011 

 U8 Director Shawn Oberg 763.477.5428 May 2011 

Boys HS Coach Mike MacMillan 612.247.0507  

Girls HS Coach Ray Dahlof 763.684.2079  

BYHA President Donnie Thompson 763.682.0238 April 2010 

Hockey Development Board 

BYHA Proud Sponsors 

Equipment Report:                     
From Derek Gale.                  

Locks in place on equipment 
room. Derek has his contact 

information on the door – if you 

need something please call him. 

Old Business:                              
Mark brought up the fact that 

we need to be thinking about 

development for BYHA.  Steve 

has a few more corrections to 
do to the policies and will email 

out.  We will discuss and vote 
on the policies at the February 

meeting. 

MOTION TO ADOURN, 2nd.       

Meeting adjourned at 8:41pm. 

Present:  Leslie O’Neill, Bob 

Furneisen, Thona Olson, Mike 

O’Neill, Chris Russett, Steve 
Pearson, Cory Carlson, Mark 

Worner, Cheryl Zitur, Derek 
Gale, Rick Mueller, Donnie 

Thompson. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Leslie O’Neill 



P.O Box 184 

Buffalo, MN 55313 

We’re on the Web! 

http://buffalo.pucksystems2.com/ 

Volunteers 
Position Name Phone 

 D5 Rep Steve Pearson  612.916.1161 

 Metro Rep Jim Cooper  763.628.4684 

 Equipment Manager Derek Gale 952.292.5375 

 Wreath Coordinator Heidi Quiring 763.497.8476 

 Marketing Coordinator Bob Furneisen 952.250.9878 

 Picture Coordinator Kellie Martinson 763.682.7054 

 Purchasing Coordinator Donnie Thompson 763.682.0238 

 Registration Coordinator Monica Kunkel 763.682.6391 

 G.O.A.L. Coordinator Kim Wahl  763.682.5817 

 Sponsor Coordinator Bob Furneisen  952.250.9878 

 Initiation Level Team  
 Manager Coordinator 

Cathy Reller 763.497.9275 

 Squirt and Above Level  
 Team Manager Coordinator: 

Kari Magaard 763.477.4069 

 Tournament Coordinator Missy Otten  612.282.5848 

 Volunteer Coordinator Stephanie Kohnen  763.498.8574 

 Website Administrator Shawn Oberg  763.477.5428 

 Billing Managers Annie Aslesen (Billing) 763.682.6909 

 Anne Morehouse (Deposits) 763.498-8900 

 Joan McNamara (Cash Receipts) 763.682.2120 

 Hall of Fame Committee Chair Chris Bonnell 763.684.1366 
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Robeck Electric 

1445 Easterly Oaks Dr 

Hanover, MN 55341 

(763) 497-3711 

Buffalo Youth 

Hockey Association 

BYHA Proud Sponsors 


